LC Paper No. CB(2)1176/07-08(01)

津政司建政司司長辦公室

香港盒鐘道 66 號 盒鐘道政府合署高座 4 樓

網址: www.doj.gov.hk

本司檔號 Our Ref.:

SJO 5012/3/3C Pt. 55

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

CBC2/PL/AJLS



DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE Secretary for Justice's Office

4/F., High Block Queensway Government Offices 66 Queensway, Hong Kong

Web site: www.doj.gov.hk

22 February 2008

Clerk to the Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services Legislative Council Secretariat 3/F, Citibank Tower 3 Garden Road, Central Hong Kong (Attn. Mrs Percy Ma)

Dear Mrs Ma,

Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services Limited Liability for Professional Practices

I refer to your letter dated 24 October 2007 and regret the delay in giving the Panel a substantive reply.

The Secretary for Justice notes that the concept of Limited Liability Partnerships (LLP) has been accepted for law firms in a number of common law jurisdictions. Indeed, the Legal Policy Division has been keeping under review overseas developments. While the Department of Justice is quite prepared to consider LLP among the legal professionals, given that there remains less than five months in the current legislative session, it appears unrealistic to revert to the Panel on this matter during this legislative session.

Furthermore, from a broader perspective, it is the Administration's view that LLPs generally affects many other aspects that would take time to consider, in particular the read across implications for other professions. Hence, the subject requires careful consideration by the Administration with input from relevant bureaux and departments.

Yours sincerely,

(Ms Elizabeth Tai)
Administrative Assistant to
Secretary for Justice